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March 2013 Newsletter
Dear Parent/Carer
The nights are getting lighter, the children were enjoying playing outdoors in the sun and now we seem to have returned to winter with the snow this weekend!

Congratulations to …

· our Bridge Team who were recently successful in a tournament against Crookfur Primary School:

Daniel Wylie P5.16

Innes Garmany P5.15

Kirsty Dougall P5.15

Mitchell Wildman P5.16
Sally Wildman P7.26

Brad Wildman P7.28
Well done to the pupils named above who brought the cup back to Mearns Primary.

· Owen Vinter P7.28 who continues to achieve on Scottish and European ski slopes.  Owen competed in the English Alpine Championships in Italy in February.  He came first in the Grand Slalom Combi and finished third in the Grand Slalom.

Owen has just competed in the Scottish Championships at Aviemore, where he was first in his race and in April he will compete in the British Alpine Championships at Meribel in France.  We wish him luck!

· our boys and girls who competed in ERC’s Cross Country Championships last week.  Mearns Girls’ and Boys’ teams came first.

Representing the girls were:

Clare Wallace P6.24

Amy McNicol P7.25

Zoe Jamieson P7.28

Kirsten Burningham P7.25

and representing the boys were:

Jack Bell P7.27


Martin McGinness P7.25
Jack Burke P7.25


Euan Chalmers P6.21

Brilliant result!  Well done to all pupils.  As you will see from these comments, although the weather was cold, they enjoyed the experience.

The Boys’ Race

We arrived at Cowan Park, Barrhead at 9.15am on Wednesday.  We were all anxious to get started after we got changed into our running gear.  We all gathered at the Band Stand and were given our numbers.  After the girls’ heat went, the boys all lined up at the starting point.  The whistle was blown and we sprinted off. Jack Bell was at the front of our line when we started but Martin McGinness and Jack Burke were not far behind, whilst Euan Chalmers was coming up behind them.  Other running clubs had a serious advantage so it was very hard to catch up with them.

The race was just less than 2km.  It was a bumpy track and the slippy mud made it hard to keep a certain pace.  “It was really fun, but difficult” said Martin, once the race had finished.  After we finished the race, the boys teamed up with the girls for a group photo and then returned to the Band Stand.
Jack Bell gave his comment once he received his medal.  “Absolutely brilliant!”

Luckily it turned out that, after counting everyone’s places, Mearns Primary had the highest points and so we won the team race!  Eventually, in the end, everyone got a medal and they were very cheery.  “So glad I did it!” Jack Burke said, “It was a fantastic race and all of us enjoyed it”.

Martin McGinness and Jack Burke P7.25
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The Girls’ Race

It was so cold, freezing, it felt like our hands were going to fall off.  The girls and boys found their separate changing rooms, got ready, went outside and waited in the Band Stand for further instructions.  At this point we were feeling quite nervous.  We went to the starting line, got sorted out, and then we were off.  At this point we were all frozen.  About 15 minutes later we had finished the race.  It was an exhilarating experience and we all enjoyed every minute
                                                      of it.
Kirsten Burningham and Amy McNicol P7.25

String Player of the Month

This award is given to Jennifer Dearie P5.15 for the month of February.  Well done Jennifer!

Encouraging the Reading Habit

There is a competition this month for good Book Reviews P2 – P7.  The children will be given information within the next few days.  There will be a £20 book token for the best book review at each stage, second prize of £10 and £5 for third.  
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The closing date will be Tuesday, 26 March.

There will also be a book related competition for children in Mearns Nursery and in P1.  Mrs Clarkson, Depute Head Teacher will send home more information.
Respect Day
Once again our annual Respect Day, attended by several members of the local community, was very successful and thought provoking, illustrated in these comments by P7 pupils.

“I enjoyed Respect Day because I got to learn about different jobs and occupations and about different religions.  I also enjoyed the debate which was “Should greenbelt be built on?”

Raafi Mahmood P7.28
It was exhilarating, participating in the Respect Debate as I was one of the 6 debaters.  I was for the motion, on the side of yes, (Greenbelt Land Should Be Built On).
“ It was very interesting to learn more about a day in the life of a police officer, social worker and even a member of the community, from a primary source of evidence.  It was also shocking to find out how disrespected these people sometimes are and therefore I realised most of their job (police officer, social worker) is to keep us out of harm’s way and consequently, we should respect them.  Moreover, for the elderly, we should help them.”  
“All in all, Respect Day was extremely enjoyable and made me realise how important respect is to our lives.”
Arbaaz Hayat P7.28 

“We liked to learn how we can respect others and how they have sometimes been disrespected before.  We listened to a debate about greenbelt land.  We like learning about how people respected others with different occupations or religions.  Overall, we liked Respect Day and are glad we got a chance to take part in it.”

“I liked learning about different religions.”

“I thought it was a great opportunity”.

“I liked finding out how the visitors respected us”
Rebecca Carmichael, Adam Bryden and Fraser Wilson P7.28

Thank you to all the people who supported discussion groups with the pupils and particularly to the parents and senior members of the community who gave their time to take part in this event.
SPECIAL REQUESTS
· Mearns Parish Church
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Mearns Parish Church are appealing to members of the local community to knit a jumper suitable for a newborn baby as some newborns in Africa are being sent home wrapped in newspaper for warmth.  If you would like to knit a jumper, a simple pattern is available at the school office.  Please hand jumpers into the school office by Thursday, 28 March.
· Mrs Gillan, Bilingual Support Worker, runs a Bollywood Dance group for P6/P7 pupils.  If you have any unwanted traditional costumes in good condition, then please hand them into the school office.  The children will wear these when they perform at events such as East Renfrewshire’s Dance Championships which are being held on Tuesday, 26 March.
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This yearly event will take place during weeks beginning 18 and 25 March.  During this fortnight, classes will be involved in exciting workshops with Eco and Fairtrade themes, as well as trying out new sports activities and focusing on their own health and wellbeing.
We will be delighted to welcome Ben Heason, international rock climber and inspirational speaker, to Mearns during the fortnight.  Mearns Primary will also be supporting Earth Hour on Saturday, 23 March at 8.30pm.  More details to follow from Mrs McGregor.

Citizen of the Month – February

Adam Croke P7.28
Brad Wildman P7.28

Arbaaz Hayat P7.28

This award is being given to these three boys for acting responsibility, demonstrating good citizenship skills and supporting their peers.

CONCERNS

· Seat Belts on School Transport

I have received a letter from ERC informing me that they have reminded contractors of duties of drivers of school buses in relation to seatbelts.  Drivers have been asked to inform schools of any issues with individual pupils relating to wearing of a seatbelt on their bus.

I would appreciate it if parents of children using school buses could discuss with their child the importance of wearing their seatbelt during the whole journey.
· Parking
Following complaints from local residents about driveways being blocked by parents’   cars in Cherrybank Gardens and unsafe parking on Hunter Drive, I asked the Campus Police Officers, based in Eastwood and Mearns Castle High Schools, for their support.  They have recently been present in the car park and local area during some morning and afternoon busy times.

As of 2 April 2013, parking regulation will transfer from the local police to ERC’s Community Safety Team.  This would mean Community Wardens would monitor/enforce parking restrictions throughout the area and will include outside areas of schools with known parking issues.  A leaflet will soon be sent to parents.

Campus Police Officers advised that, at present, for any parking issues outwith our school car park, complaints should be made to Giffnock Police Station.  It is not good for the ethos of the school if we cause inconvenience to residents who live near the school.

One morning recently, after a parent had dropped her son in the school car park, one of our nursery children ran out in front of her car as she began to move forward.  The parent had to make an emergency stop.

Once again, we ask all parents to help all children safe in our school car park.
Attendance Reports
A copy of your child’s/children’s attendance report will be issued later this week for your information.  I would remind you that each child is awarded two attendance marks each day – one for the morning and one for the afternoon.

Forthcoming Events
Thursday, 14 March


Parents’ Evening: 3.30pm – 6.30pm

Thursday, 21 March


Health Fair Evening






(Information to follow)

Wednesday, 27 March

Easter Service – 9.30am

Thursday, 28 March


School closes for Spring Break – 2.30pm

Monday, 15 April


School reopens – 9am

Evaluation of Parents’ Evenings
Attached to this newsletter are a few questions about your meeting this week with your child’s Class Teacher.  We are always interested in the views of parents.  This helps us to make changes to our practice to meet your needs.  We would appreciate your response to these three questions.  Please complete and return your response to school by Friday, 22 March 2013.

P3 – P5 Focus Group

The slip below is for completion by P3 – P5 parents who would like to be involved in a P3 – P5 Parent Focus Group.  If you are interested, please complete the information and return to the school office by Monday, 18 March.  I will write to those parents who respond, to arrange a suitable date for a meeting.

Yours sincerely

Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher

………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
MEARNS PRIMARY SCHOOL

Parent Focus Groups

I would be interested in contributing to a Parent Focus Group for P3 – P5.

Child’s Name ……………………………………………….

Child’s Class ………………………………………………..

Parent’s Name ……………………………………………..

MEARNS PRIMARY SCHOOL

Parents’ Evening Questionnaire
Pupil’s Name …………………………………….


Class ……………………..
· Did you find your meeting with your child’s teacher helpful?

· Is there any other information that you would like in relation to your child’s learning?

· Was it helpful to have the opportunity to identify in advance any curricular area that you wished to discuss with the Class Teacher?

Signed ………………………………………….

Parent/Carer
